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Health Sciences Center
Safety Committee

Meeting Notes
Thursday, August 27, 2015
1:30-2:30PM
Attended:

- Stephanie Graham-Sims

-Patrick Callery





- Kim Bryner



-Kevin Engels






-Anna Crawford





-Nina Clovis





-Beth O’Neil





-Frank Ali





-Angela Lemmon (Recording Secretary)
New Business:
Stephanie Graham-Sims;

· Meeting called to order at 1:36PM
· There are CHOs who teach during the current scheduled time for safety committee meetings.  We are considering alternating the times to better accommodate needs and maximize attendance.  Information regarding changes will follow.
· WVU has purchased new software for medical monitoring, accident reporting, medical management, safety and health training and Occupational Medicine. Configuration will begin soon. The plan is for it to be implement by early next year.  
· Brickstreet, WVU’s worker’s compensation provider will be having a meeting with administration to discuss workers comp cost savings that have been realized at WVU through the hard work and collaboration of several departments on campus. Key take-ways form the meeting is 
· Accident reporting needs to filed within 24 hour
· If you see a hazard, report it
· Communicate the need to report accidents quickly, encourage hazard awareness and be supportive of early return to work programs.
· Kim and Stephanie are currently working on the updated Chemical Hygiene Plan.  
· Stephanie has been working with AIG on an injury case.
· Active Shooter training was conducted for students of the School of Medicine, School of Dentistry and School of Pharmacy.  Students were required to attend and participation was successful.
· There was an issue with needles being placed in regular trash in the School of Dentistry.  A custodian was stuck by a needle. All School of Dentistry students had to attend an emergency forum to address the issue and the issue has been mitigated thus far.
· The orphaned controlled substances has been resolved.  
· Please let the Safety Office know when someone is leaving/arriving a lab.  
· The Safety Office is currently working on updating the Laboratory Close Out Policy.
Frank Ali:
· Working on program description for AAALAC.  Dr. King is currently reviewing.

· AAALAC site visit in Spring, 2016.

· High containment unit will be up and running soon.

· Farm issues.  IBC has been to the farm.  Working through issues to be resolved.

· Freight elevator – may not start work on the elevator until January, 2016.

· OLAR related research is growing.  

Nina Clovis:

· One South side elevators are not working.  Hope they are working when freight elevators are being repaired.  

· Frank suggested a contingency plan for when elevators are not working.  The freight elevator is used frequently.

· Nina asked if there would be fee for using high containment area.
· Frank stated that there probably would be a fee for animals in high containment area.  

Kim Bryner:

· Kim forwarded a flyer to all CHOs regarding RCRA in person training which is to be held on September 10, 2015.  The training will be held in the Hosler Auditorium. The training is good for one year.

· Kim sent out a new spreadsheet for RCRA training due on the 31st of August.  There have been questions regarding the date when employees started working with waste.  The date needs to be when an employee began working in the lab, not the WVU, but the lab.  New columns have been added to the spreadsheet.

· The first RCRA training was in 2012.  

· There will be a high haz pick up in September.  

· Lab inspections are currently taking place.

· There fume hood inspections are going on as well.  There are new guidelines for the fume hoods.  HVAC is currently working with HSC Safety to ensure all hoods are operating effectively.
· Annual safety shower and eye wash testing is going on as well.

Pat Callery:

· Should employees receive the training before they begin working in the lab?.
· Stephanie said yes, that is the ideal situation.  The DEP allows 6 months, but the employee should know how to perform their job safely and in compliance as they at the start of work.  This issue has been discussed with the DEP.  It is ideal if the employee completes the training before they begin working in the laboratory.

Nina Clovis:
· Expired controlled substances. Proper forms have been completed. Waiting on EH&S
· Fire alarm issue still has not been resolved.  Stephanie told her to contact Facilities Management.  

· Nina ask if there were any DEP fines.

· Stephanie stated that there hasn’t been anything official announced yet.

Anna Crawford:
· Busy with new students.

· The exit sign pointing to a locked door has been removed.

Kevin Engels:
· Has questions regarding new RCRA training spreadsheet.  Questions about first date of training.  

· Kim stated the first year for training took place in 2012.  

The meeting was concluded at 2:25PM.  The next meeting will take place on Thursday, September 24, 2015, at 1:30PM on the first floor.

Old Business:

Stephanie Graham-Sims;

· Meeting called to order at 1:30PM
· DEP inspection took place on all four campuses.  All four received Notices of Violations.  WVU has applied for an extension to respond.  There were inaccuracies in the DEP report that need to be corrected.  EH&S has hired an attorney to represent WVU during the process.   
· SOLE training.  HSC Safety is maintaining an updated list of employees who took the RCRA training on the HSC Safety Office website.  The guidelines are changing for the training.  However, since 2012 compliance at the HSC has increased.  
· CHO’s will receive a spreadsheet of the hazardous waste training every month.  It will have listed on it all employees that has taken the training up to that point in time.
· Frank Ali had questions regarding training.  Not everyone in the lab handles hazardous waste.  However, Stephanie said that if they are in the lab or if they supervise the lab they must have training.  
· Freight elevator – After July 1, 2015 construction will begin.  The project should be completed by November.  Building occupants must use the service elevators instead of freight elevators.  
· HSC Facilities Management will now be managed by the main campus FM group now.  
· Cytogenics – construction of the new simulation center is anticipated to be completed in October.  There are currently dust and noise issues.
· Family Medicine renovations will be completed by WVUH.
· BRNI fire alarm issues have been resolved.
· The SOD and SOP will have Safety and Security training during the first week of school.  The active shooter training will be open to other academic programs.
· Asbestos concerns case is closed.  
· DEA issue with researcher who left orphaned controlled substances has been resolved in coordination with the DEA.  
Dana Gray:

· Chemical inventories due on first.  Has one person that may not comply.
· Kim suggested that they may have to go to the chair.  Also, the chemical hygiene plan will be sent out when it is updated.  Will also be updated on the website.  
Kristen Daft:
· Joint commission did not find any major violations during visit to WVU Hospital.

· Do not expect the commission to return for approximately 3 years.  

Kevin Engels:

· Sent chemical inventories to Kim Bryner.

· The spill in his office has been cleaned.

Valerie Watson:

· List of chemical inventories done.

· A lab worker is leaving an office which will need cleaned out.  Will have a lab close out.

· Kim suggested Valerie email her with information and she can send her the lab close out policy.

· Stephanie stated that the policy was sent to the chairs about lab close outs and controlled substances.

Nina Clovis:
· Construction related to the simulation center is very noisy and disturbs work.

Claudia Esparza:

· Working with Kim on the fume hood testing.  

Alexandra Elliott:

· WVUs infectious control plan is located on EH&S website.  Biosafety website should be linked to the HSC Safety website.

Kim Bryner:

· Chemical inventories.  List all individuals that did not provide required information.  Need their names and lab numbers.  

· The EPA/OSHA training logs are due at the end of the month.  

· The 90 day wastes are also due.

· There will be fume hood and shower testing in a month or so.

· Eye washes and safety showers will be inspected as well.  Should be done like on main campus.  Will have a meeting with everyone involved with safety showers and eye washes.

· The eye washes inspections are done weekly by laboratory occupants. Inspections should be documented on weekly test sheet that can be found on HSC Office webpage.   The safety showers are done annually by HSC FM unless otherwise noted.

Frank Ali:

· AFA functioning – an outside agency found some issues.  He is waiting for the report.  Will then go back to the engineers.

· Will look at validation.  The high containment area could be delayed for quite some time.

· There has been a minor outbreak of pin worms in a lab.  Mitigation efforts were implemented and the issue resolved.

· ACUC inspection went well.

The meeting was concluded at 2:25PM.  The next meeting will be held in August, 2015.  A schedule will be sent out.  

